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10 June 2010  
 
To: 
Local Authority Chief Executive Officers

Our Ref: 002/009/0028 
  

 
Dear Colleague, 
 
REDUCTION IN GRANTS TO LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
 
Further to the announcement on 24 May that local government will make a £1.166bn 
contribution towards the overall savings of £6.2bn across Government in 2010-11, I 
enclose a document which sets out further details of reductions to individual grants 
to local authorities.  These savings were announced on Thursday 10 June through a 
Written Ministerial Statement to the House, with a detailed breakdown published on 
the CLG website. 
 
Authorities should let the Department know by 5pm on Thursday 24 June 2010 if 
they believe that there are errors in the calculation of the reductions.  Information 
should be sent to: 
 

Becca Taber 
Communities and Local Government 
Local Government Finance - Strategy, Revenue and Capital 
5/H1 
Eland House  
Bressenden Place,  
London, SW1E 5DU 

 
Or by e-mail to becca.taber@communities.gsi.gov.uk  
 
 
 
Simon Ridley 
Director 
Local Government Finance 


